
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
 

Re: Your right to request a meeting with the school’s governing body 
 
 

The Schools Standards and Organisation (Wales) Act 2013 (The Act) removed the requirement for school 
governing bodies to hold an annual meeting with parents. Instead, new arrangements were introduced to enable 
parents to request up to 3 meetings in any school year with a governing body, on matters which are of concern to 
them. 
 

If parents wish to use their rights under the Act to hold a meeting, 4 conditions will need to be satisfied: 
 

1. Parents will need to raise a petition in support of holding a meeting. 

The parents of at least 10% of the school’s registered pupils/ 30 registered pupils (whichever is lower) will need 
to sign the petition. I can provide guidance, if requested, on how a paper or electronic petition can be raised. 
Please do not start a petition without receiving this guidance. 
 

2. The meeting must be called to discuss matters which affect the school 

The meeting cannot be called to discuss such matters as the progress of individual pupils, or to make a complaint 
against a member of the school’s staff or governing body. 
 

3. A maximum of 3 meetings can be held during the school year 

The law allows parents to use their rights to request up to 3 meetings with a school governing body during the 
school year. 
 

4. There must be at least 25 school days left in the school year 

The law makes it a condition that at least 25 school days are left in the school year when the petition is received so 
that the meeting can be held. A “school day” means a day when the school is open to pupils. 
 

Any petition requesting a meeting with this school’s governing body should be sent to the Chair of the 
Governing Body at the school’s address. 
 

Further advice on how parents may go about requesting a meeting with a governing body is available on the 
Welsh Government’s website at: 
 

http://gov.wales/docs/dcells/publications/130503-statutory-guidance-parents-meetings-
en-v2.pdf 
 

 
 
 
Paul Culyer  
Chair of the Governing Body 
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